

September 19, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2007-0722 Stakeholder Consultation on Electricity Distributor's Provision of Service and Application of Charges

The EDA would like to participate in the consultation process on distributor's provision of service and application of charges (EB-2007-0722). The EDA would like to attend the October 18 meeting to discuss the issues with Board staff. The EDA understands that Board staff will provide a preliminary analysis of the issues and based on consideration of the comments received will subsequently issue a background paper. The EDA will be consulting with its membership on the proposals in the background paper and participating in the October 18 meeting will assist in understanding the issues Board staff are seeking to address.

Please include the following person on the distribution list for any notices or correspondence on this matter:

Maurice Tucci Senior Analyst

Telephone: (905) 265-5336 e-mail: mtucci@eda-on.ca

Yours truly,

Richard Zebrowski

Vice President, Policy & Corporate Affairs

:mt